Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  
You asked:

Do you currently record details of visitors attending your council offices?

If so…

What details do you record? E.g. name, company name, who they’re visiting, etc. 
Do you do this electronically or on paper? 
How long are the details kept? 
Is your method of visitor recording GDPR compliant? 
How much per annum does the visitor recording method you use cost the council?

Do you currently record details of staff attending your council offices?

If so…

What details do you record? E.g. name, employee number, job title, etc. 
Do you do this electronically or on paper? 
How long are the details kept? 
Is your method of visitor recording GDPR compliant? 
How much per annum does the staff recording method you use cost the council?

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The information is not held in a reportable format.  Each Council building will have its own visitor log specific to that building type and according to building usage. For example, at some sites a vehicle registration may be necessary if visitors are using the council’s parking facilities. The Council does not have a policy regarding visitor logs and each service area would have their own requirements. To gather the specific information from each building and facilities manager and the various team managers across the Council would exceed the 18-hour limit. 

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

